Burneston, Swainby-with-Allerthorpe & Theakston Parish Council

Minutes of the Meeting held on 6 January 2025 in Burneston Church of England Voluntary Aided Primary School
Attended: 
Chair: Councillor C Stebbing
Parish Councillors: E McIntyre, A McIntyre, L Nugent, S Walker and M Inkester. 
Members of the Public: 1
Public Questions: A request to have the roads swept.
1.  Apologies:  Councillor O Carter and N Y Councillor J Weighell.    
2. The Minutes of the meeting held on 7 October 2024 were accepted by all         Councillors and signed.      

3.   North Yorkshire Council Report: No Report received.
4.   Clerk’s Report:  Urban Grass Cutting contribution from NYC for 2025/2026 is £149.99p.
The Rospa Report has been carried out and sent to all Councillors.
The disrepair of the footpath off Church Wynd was reported to NYC. The reply stated that the footpath has been inspected and wear and tear was identified but there is no funding at this time.
A new page has been added to the website named “Vehicle Activated Signs” to enable Councillor M Inkester to publish the data taken from the signs.

Historical Parish Church Papers have been sent to the Parish Council. 

5.   Highways:  The Clerk will contact NYC to facilitate street sweeping in the village.
Councillor M Inkester will update the Vehicle Activated Page on the website every second month and an end of year summary.

A battery for the traffic sign has been purchased.

5a.  Public Right of Way in Burneston:  The Planning Expectorate has informed the Parish Council that this Public Right of Way is being upheld.

6.   Leisure Field & Play Equipment Reports:   The Rospa Report has been carried out.  It was decided to purchase 3 picnic tables with the grant from Bedale Village Forum.  Clerk to organise.

Cutting of the hedges was discussed and it was decided that a Councillor should approach the Landowner to enquire the best way to go about this.

7.  Planning:  Building of 23 dwellings in Burneston:  Complaints are still being received from Residents about the Contractors on this site and the unnecessary inconvenience this work is causing to all living near it. 

It was agreed that the Clerk would write to Highways, Planning and the local MP to inform them of this and to request that Parish Councillors be included in any meeting involving this building site with Council Officials and Residents. 
8.  Allotments:  A request has been made to the Council to implement a seed Scheme for the Allotment Holders. After discussion it was decided that this should be organised by the Allotment Holders as a group. 
9.  General Parish Matters:  It was agreed that the historical Parish Church Papers donated to the Council should be passed to a Church Member. 
A Resident informed the Council of a problem with a tree on the village green shedding branches into her garden. Councillor Stebbing will follow this up.

10.  Finance: The Accounts were presented to the Council and agreed.
11. Items for the next Agenda:  The Rospa Report and signs for each end of the village.                                     

12.   The next meeting will be held on Monday 3 March 2025.
.
.

